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ETMD Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes – November 13, 2019

Present:  Officers:  Bill Reichl, Scarborough, President; Marianne Goodine, Wells, Secretary 

Trustees: Joe Yuhas, ETA; Jim Bucar, ETA; Tom McCullum, South Berwick; Bryan Laverriere, Operations Dir., DPW, Kennebunk; Ryan Sommer, Parks & Rec Director, Saco

Staff:  Carole Brush, Executive Director – ETMD, Nancy Borg, Executive Director - ETA       
1. Welcome & Introductions – 8:30 a.m.  Carole started meeting with an update on Upcoming Events.  Events are done for this year.  There are 2 events booked so far for 2020.
2. Minutes of October 9, 2019 – Motion by Joe, 2nd by Jim to accept the minutes.  All in favor.  
3. Financial:

· October report - Motion by Joe, 2nd by Jim to accept the Financial Statements for October.  All in favor.
· Dues status – Still have not received N. Berwick dues – promised by December.  Carole will call or visit S. Berwick.  Membership dues requests are due to towns.  Wells has already started budget process and needs the dues request in next couple weeks.
4. Operations:
· Reports from ETA & Municipalities.  Kennebunk reported that Arundel has a soft spot on trail that needs immediate attention.  One of the Parking lots at trail by Thornton Academy closes at 10  or 11 PM and reopens at 6AM weekdays and is closed on weekends. May need new sign there to redirect vehicles to the student lot.  Carole reported that there are missing rails in fences in Biddeford and Arundel, may be in other towns as well. Before spring, 2020 should check fences as well as signs in all municipalities that may need some work/repairs.
· ETA Report on kiosk & website update projects – ETA is currently working on updating their website.  There is a lot of old information that needs to be updated. Nancy encouraged everyone to check it out at www.easterntrail.org.
· QuickBooks update – The office has an older version of QuickBooks that requires an upgrade which will cost between $300-$500.  This is necessary to stay compatible with Auditors system.  Motion by Ryan, 2nd by Tom to approve spending up to $500 from Contingency Fund to bring QuickBooks software up to date.  All in favor.
5. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:    

· Close the Gap - Scarborough – 019386.00 – Bill reported a meeting is set for December and notices to landowners should follow with offer to purchase land.  This has been a costly process costing $20,000 in legal fees.
· Over the River – Saco-Biddeford connection – No news yet.  Have not heard from PanAm.  Jim Bennett to meet with Carole.  Using a pontoon boat was suggested, which may be feasible cost wise.
· Blazing the Trail South - Kennebunk – South Berwick – Survey complete. Unitil has reviewed and seems ok with it.   As of November 1, 2019, the ETA & ETMD have raised over $150,000 towards funding the design for this section.  A letter to MaineDOT Commissioner & Patrick went out October 25th requesting $750,000.   Should hear back mid to late January on if it made the Work Plan.



6. Outreach & Events: 
· Upcoming ETA / ETMD events – Covered at beginning of meeting.
7. Other Business:  None
8. Next Meeting –  December 11, 2019 
9.  Adjourn – 9:22 a.m.  Motion by Ryan, 2nd by Tom to Adjourn.  All in favor.
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